
1st Tuesdays - Public Works Committee  

Jeff Morris - Chairman, Minnie Bommer, Danny Wallace 
 

2nd Tuesdays - General Welfare and Public Relations Committee 

Minnie Bommer - Chairwoman, Keith Phelps, C.H. Sullivan 
 

3rd Tuesdays - Finance and Administration Committee 

C.H. Sullivan - Chairman, All Aldermen/Alderwomen attend 
 

4th Tuesdays - Public Safety Committee 

Keith Phelps - Chairman, C.H. Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough 

All regularly scheduled committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at 

Covington City Hall at 200 W. Washington St.  All Board of Mayor and Aldermen meetings are held 

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor 

at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be 

found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

You may contact your   

Alderman/Alderwoman by  

clicking on the email links below. 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderwoman Minnie Bommer  alderwomandist1@gmail.com 

 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Keith Phelps   kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com 

 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 
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Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

Public Works Committee Meeting – 6/2/20 – 4:00 p.m. 

 

Present via Virtual Meeting:  Chairman Alderman Jeff Morris, Mayor Justin Hanson, Alderwoman Minnie 

Bommer, Alderman Keith Phelps, Alderman Danny Wallace, Attorney Rachel Witherington, Alderman CH Sul-

livan, Director David Gray, Chief Richard Griggs, Nic Shaw, Lessie Fisher, Rebecca Ray, Echo Day 

 

Public Works Department – Director David Gray 

 

Bald Butcher Parking Lot Discussion 

- Director Gray had meeting with Tennessee Department of Transportation ( TDOT) Brandon Akins & 

Michael Welch, and Senator Rose at Bald Butcher.  Sen. Rose inquired about TDOT, Bald Butcher, and 

City partnering to fix problem.  TDOT will not do anything at this time outside of the right-of-way.   

- Atty Witherington, emailed legal memo to Committee and put in Dropbox.  Legal principles prevent 

the City from doing anything on the parking lot.   

- Public purpose doctrine, we can only spend tax dollars that are for benefit of the general public. Viola-

tion of State constitution for fix private property with public funds 

- Discussed natural flow doctrine in regards to runoff from Sherrod Ave. 

- Atty pulled legal description.  Mr. Billings owns hill, City has easement   

- If the City were to divert water and change flow, it could potentially cause liability later on 

- We have no responsibility to resolve this problem  

- Alderwoman Bommer commended Attorney Witherington on work done on this report 

- Decided that this Committee would share this info from the attorney with Mr. Billings 

- Some discussion on drainage on right of way 

 

Inventory Analysis for 2020/2021 budget 

 

Motion to accept bids as presented, 2nd, roll call, accepted 

 

Motion to accept Public Works Report, 2nd, roll call, accepted 

 

Codes Department Report – Lessie Fisher 

Sending letters to property owners regarding their grass cutting responsibilities on right of way. (Ordinance 

1722) 

 

Motion to accept report, 2nd, roll call, accepted 

 

There being no further business, meeting was adjourned 

http://www.covingtontn.com/


Special Called Finance and Administration Committee Meeting – 6/2/20 

Present via Virtual Meeting:  Chairman Alderman CH Sullivan, Alderman Danny Wallace, Alderwoman Minnie 

Bommer, Alderman Keith Phelps, Alderman Jeff Morris, Mayor Justin Hanson, Attorney Witherington, Tina 

Dunn, Echo Day, Rebecca Ray, Chief Richard Griggs, Chief Larry Lindsey, Director David Gray, Tiny Rose, Direc-

tor Lessie Fisher,  

 

Continued 2020/21 Budget Discussions 

- Discussion on tax rate—adjusted down from $1.33 to $1.2559 

- Delinquent tax due for Cold Storage of approximately $75,000 

- Alderman Sullivan and Alderman Morris commented how well the budget is laid out 

- Alderwoman Bommer discussed employees who are under level on salary study 

- Included in present budge is 2% cost of living raise and salary study rates to be brought up in 2 incre-

ments.  Also included is a one time $223,000 that can be used for capital expenditures 

- There will be a 5.4% health insurance premium increase beginning January 2021 

- COPS (Community Oriented Policing Service) Grant awarded to the Police Department in the amount 

of $375,000 for salaries and benefits for three new officers 

- Motion made by Alderwoman Bommer to give 1% cost of living raise to all employees and bring up 

salary study rates in one year.  There was no second, motion failed 

- Motion made by Alderman Wallace and seconded by Alderwoman Bommer to allow for 2% cost of 

raise, holding 1% in default account and bring all employees to minimum salary study rate in one year.  

Revenues will be reviewed in 6 months to determine if City will release the additional 1% held in the 

default account.  

- Roll call taken, motion carries 

- Motion made to send amended budget to the full Board for second reading for approval, 2nd, roll call 

taken, motion carries 

- Motion made to accept the certified tax rate at $1.2559, 2nd, roll call taken, motion carries   

 

There being no further business, meeting was adjourned 

Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

http://www.covingtontn.com/


Effective June 1, the Tipton County Health Department will be offering COVID-19 testing for the community 
only by appointment. Anyone who wishes to be tested for COVID-19 should call the health department clinic 
at (901) 476-0235 to make an appointment for testing. “Anyone with concerns about their health or the 
health of a family member is invited to call us to set a time to receive testing for COVID-19,” said Chelsei 
Granderson, County Health Director. “We’re providing this testing at no cost to participants, and test results 
may be available within 72 hours after the samples arrive at the lab, depending on lab volume.” The Tipton 
County Health Department is located at 4700 Mueller Brass Rd. Covington, TN 38019. COVID-19 testing will 
be offered from 1:30-3:30 on Monday-Friday. Please call the clinic to make an appointment for testing. 
Health department nurses will collect nasal swabs to send to the lab for your COVID-19 test. You do not have 
to live in Tipton County to be tested at the health department. Those who come for testing should be pre-
pared to isolate themselves at home while awaiting their test results, and will be given information on what 

to expect after their test. This information is also available online at www.tn.gov/content/dam/tn/health/

documents/cedep/novel-coronavirus/TestedGuidance.pdf. Everyone wishing to be tested for COVID-19 
should be prepared to share their contact information so health department staff members can provide their 
test results. Everyone tested will be contacted about their results, whether they are negative or positive, and 
given further instructions to protect their health and the health of those around them. Tennessee’s Corona-
virus Public Information Lines are open from 10 a.m. to 10 p.m., CDT daily at 833-556-2476 or 877-857-2945.  

Effective June 1  

Tipton County Health Department will be offering 

COVID-19 testing for the community by  

appointment only  

The Tennessee Pledge was developed by Governor Lee, the Unified 
Command Group (UCG) and Tennessee’s Economic Recovery Group 
(ERG) with input from health experts, state and local partners and 
business and industry leaders. It includes specific recommendations 
which enable most businesses to reopen responsibly without the 
burden of heavy mandates. This will be a gradual process, with room 
to adjust as data is evaluated. For links to all of Governor Lee’s 
guidelines, please visit our website at www.covingtontn.com. 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tn.gov%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Ftn%2Fhealth%2Fdocuments%2Fcedep%2Fnovel-coronavirus%2FTestedGuidance.pdf%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0mjxn_nqIevBtse0rZEJLlVn8CpzBnP4kcvkgn_xfJ2j44WPzf9P9K0yc&h=AT3jFj4OKlxKeCg1i3tqu1LximDPLB-YBv9vYR
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Tennessee Unemployment Insurance 

 This video may help you understand the process:  

How to Complete Certifications on Jobs4TN  

If you are an independent contractor or self-employed, 
you may be eligible for Paycheck Protection Program 
(PPP) loans/grants, SBA’s Economic Injury Disaster 

Loans (EIDL), and/or Unemployment Compensation for 
losses of income related to the coronavirus pandemic. 

 
If you are an independent contractor or are self-

employed and don’t have any employees, here’s what 
you need to know about each program: 

https://www.uschamber.com/report/independent-
contractors-guide-cares-act-relief  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iVa7cLnw02E&list=PL1pIr4KR0SQ5eKB0IMmpdv-uVfTuF4rva&index=3
https://www.uschamber.com/report/independent-contractors-guide-cares-act-relief?fbclid=IwAR11q33JpZI5TZn9eohcAZTXU4BeE6YwJCKzin6jCokemnsdv6oLAyttKDI
https://www.uschamber.com/report/independent-contractors-guide-cares-act-relief?fbclid=IwAR11q33JpZI5TZn9eohcAZTXU4BeE6YwJCKzin6jCokemnsdv6oLAyttKDI


• Cost is $35 

• Two Run Options! 

• Run, Volunteer, or Sponsor! 

• Register HERE or  

• Scan this QR Code 

 

https://runsignup.com/Race/TN/Covington/ColorMeHappy5KColorRunWalk


to Covington Police 
Call 901-475-4300 or in an  

Emergency call 9-1-1 

COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 

 

Stay up to date on upcoming events 

at the Civic Center!   

 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

https://my2020census.gov/
https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html




As we battle COVID-19, CASA of Tipton County 
is committed to the safety and well-being of 
the community which is why they are pleased 
to announce the 4th annual CASA Superhero 
“Stop Child Abuse” Virtual 5k or 10k! CASA is a 
non-profit organization that provides trained 
volunteers who are appointed by the local juve-
nile court judge as a Court Appointed Special 
Advocate (CASA) for abused or neglected chil-
dren. They would appreciate any support you 
could offer for this exciting fundraiser to help 
their program continue to grow and serve more 
children that need an advocate. Your participa-
tion helps generate cause and awareness! Be 
the difference. Please join the 2020 Virtual Race!  

Click HERE for more information! 

https://www.virtualstrides.com/casa-superhero-virtual-run/?fbclid=IwAR2QahpSZgAl-Z-BBO0y7Tz4Zt7HhGSkieuA4xavH-AJ_Us7Zy6-4Jez6H0


When Tennessee declared a State of Emergency in late March, the City of Covington and 
Covington Electric System postponed applying late payment fees and disconnection of 
gas, water, and electric services in an effort to help those customers that may have 
suffered reduced household or small business income as a result of the COVID-19 pan-
demic. Collection for these monthly utility bills was delayed at that time, with the under-
standing that all past-due amounts must be repaid in full after Tennessee’s businesses 
were allowed to reopen. 
 
Now that Tennessee has undertaken efforts to allow most businesses to return to normal 
operations, Covington Electric System plans to reopen its lobby for normal business 
transactions on Tuesday, May 26th. The City of Covington will follow suit on June 1. Con-
current with the opening of their lobbies, collection of late payment fees and disconnec-
tion of unpaid gas, water, and electric service accounts will resume. 
 
During the first week of June, Covington Electric System (CES) will begin mailing repay-
ment agreements to residential and small commercial customers whose accounts are in 
arrears. Beginning with electric bills that have a past-due date in June, the repayment ar-
rangement will require that all residential and small commercial electric customers pay 
their current month’s electric bill in full, plus an additional amount of up to $100 per 
month until all arrears are repaid. CES customers will be required to sign and return the 
repayment agreement in order to avoid the disconnection of electric service for past-due 
amounts. 
 
Covington Public Works will be mailing repayment agreements to residential and small 
commercial customers whose accounts are in arrears on May 15 and will begin discon-
nection of gas and water service for unpaid bills on June 4. Gas and water customers will 
also be required to sign and return the repayment agreement to avoid the disconnection 
of gas and water service. 
 
All City of Covington gas and water customers are encouraged to contact Covington City 
Hall at 901-476-9613 as soon as possible with any questions concerning their account 
status and repayment agreements to avoid disconnection of service due to non-payment. 
Covington Electric System customers should contact CES with any questions at 901-476-
7104. 
 
Click on the link below to download the repayment agreement. 
 

http://www.covingtontn.com/utility-billing-division.html  

Important Information for Utility Customers 

https://www.facebook.com/COVINGTONPUBLICWORKS/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVV-WdcnuloMQy7EKr5Vth1pvBprXKt9TqGD1yrKClfsJWxypAEAYPC0eIeV0QeWrjTbEFGG4Euk6gg1xdfLvMellduqfsroTPfHO_uOMHAE0ClkRY956OPxmykiXhhlpCu-zjp0ckYmxxHkUhYppuufnYO_cW8QngRk8UqfsvNRA&__tn__=kK*F
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